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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

June   

Thursday 22 2.30pm ς 3.30pm Grade 5/6 Open Classroom 

Friday 23 10.00am 
3.30pm 

Transition Sports Room 12A & 12B 
CSEF Applications Closed 

Monday 26 ς 29 All Day Urban Camp Grade 5/6 

Tuesday 27 - Thursday 29 Various Gym Program concludes 

Friday 30 All Day 
2.30pm 

Casual Dress Day ς Gold Coin to Legacy 
End of Term 2 

July   

Monday 17 9.00am Start of Term 3 

Thursday 27 All Day QHPS Athletics 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
Semester 1 Reports 
Prep to Year 4 students will bring home their Semester 1 report next Thursday July 29th  
and Year 5/6 students will bring their report home on Friday 30th.  
 
New Build Update 
A large amount of work has been happening behind the scenes and the steel work for the  
new building will be delivered onsite in the next few days. Next week the barriers will be  
pushed out on the asphalt area to enable installation of storm water works. Although  
children will not be able to play their games on the asphalt area the timing does coincide  
with Year 5/6 camp which will relieve pressure on other play spaces.  There will be a  
walkway to the classrooms in that space.   
 
 
Michael Grose Parenting Ideas ς Developing Independence When It Feels Positively Risky 
I agree with Michael that our protective instinct for our children can be sent in to overdrive by world events ς no 
matter the age of your children! This ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ Ƙŀǎ ƛŘŜŀǎ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǎŎŀŦŦƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǿǘƘ ƻŦ ǎŜƭŦ-sufficiency and 
support our children to have the confidence to take positive risks. Please find it attached to the back of the newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal: Jo Menzel 
School Council President: Tim Shanahan 
PFA President: Kasslea Shaw 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 
Integrity:  
Being true to oneself  
Being honest  
Owning our choices  
Respecting people, 
property & 
environment  
Being Positive 
ambassadors for 
QHPS.  
 
Sense of Belonging:  
Feeling safe  
Being part of a 
community  
Being inclusive and 
accepting  
Being committed to 
friendliness and 
caring for others.  
 
Passion for Learning:  
Being curious, 
inquisitive, active 
thinkers and engaged 
learners.  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

   

Our Purpose : 
To provide a creative and nurturing  
learning environment that en ables 
everyone to achieve their personal best.  

2017 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 31 ς March 31 
Term 2 Tuesday April 18 ς June 30 
Term 3 July 17 ς September 22 
Term 4 October 9 ς December 22 
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Parent/Teacher Interviews 
We had 302 interviews across the teaching staff yesterday which is an 84% attendance rate. If you were unable to 
ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜ ŀ ǎǳƛǘŀōƭŜ ǘƛƳŜΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƴ 
integral part of the school/home partnership and we encourage all parents/carers to attend these important 
interviews. 
 
PREP 2018 - Enrolment 
All parents who are intending to enrol their child in Prep at Quarry Hill Primary School for next year, 2018, should 
collect an Information Pack from the school office. The pack includes information pertinent to Quarry Hill and includes 
ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊƳΦ ¢ƘŜ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘ ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƳƳǳƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ 
record must be returned to school by Friday June 30th 2017. 
 
To assist with planning for 2018, if you know your child in Prep ς Year 5 will be leaving at the end of the year, please let 
the office know. 
 
Anne Rochford 
Acting Principal  
 
Student Achievement Awards 
Persistence 
Mietta L (Room 174B) for an excellent effort with her money PowerPoint. 
Olivia M (Room 8) for constantly working hard to increase her bank of high frequency words in reading & writing. 
Lacey C (Room 5) for learning how to edit her writing before teacher conferencing.  
Yazmin H (Room 15A) for persistence with all classroom tasks. 
Confidence 
Macy G (Room 7) for gaining more confidence with her writing & trying new words. 
George P (Room 14A) for enthusiastically sharing his knowledge about Australian money in Inquiry Maths. 
Jimmy V (Room 10B) for taking risks during our time at Gym & enjoying the results. 
Passion for Learning 
Francesco B (Room 1) for his effort during writing. 
Lily R (Room 12B) for showing wonderful persistence with your Ned Kelly response. Congratulations! 
Jack M (Room 9) for his wonderful work & assisting others in Maths. 
Hannah C (Room 12A) for confidently asking questions to clarify understandings & concepts. 
Sebastian B (Room 15B) for creating an excellent PowerPoint, using the structural features of an Information Report 

ǘƛǘƭŜŘ Ψ¢ƘŜ {ǳƴέ. 
Charlotte C (Room 15B) for setting a good example of behaviour & work ethic. 
Tammin S (Room 3) for displaying getting along & a passion for learning during a recent library visit. 
 
GYM PROGRAM PREP - GRADE 4 ONLY 

DATE TIME ROOM 

Tuesday June 27 9.30am ς 10.30am 7 & 8 

 10.30am ς 11.30am 5 & 1 

 11.30am ς 12.30pm 2 & 10A 

 12.30pm ς 1.30pm 10B & 4 

Wednesday 28 & Thursday 29 9.30am ς 10.30am 14A & 14B 

 10.30am ς 11.30am 15A & 15B 

   
AN INVITATION TO GRADE 5/6 OPEN CLASSROOM 
On Thursday June 22nd from 2.30pm - 3.30pm the Grade 5/6 students will be hosting their Museum Showcase. They 
have been investigating key events in Australian history and have also explored a pioneer. The students will be 
presenting their findings with dioramas, posters, audio recordings and will be dressed up and ready to answer 
questions relating to their pioneer.  
We would love you to come and visit our museums. 
Thankyou 
Grade 5/6 Students  
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CASUAL DRESS DAY 
The Junior School Council is holding an Out of Uniform Day on Friday 30th June (the last day of 
Term 2).  
Come to School dressed in casual clothes to raise money for Legacy. Legacy is an organisation 
that supports War Veterans and their families. The Junior School Council experienced their 
fantastic work when members went to the Shrine of Remembrance earlier in the year.  
Please support this Junior School Council event.  
Thanks,  
JSC representatives.  
 
SCHOOL BANKING 
There will be no school banking for the remainder of term. We will advise you next term when it will resume. 
 
 

TEAM CHINA REVIEW 
 

Shayla: On the 1stof June Stella, Kayla, Lily, Maeve and I went to the Q.E.O at 6:00am to get ready to go to the Melbourne 
airport. We arrived at the airport at 8:00am and left at 10:30am the flight took 10 hours to get to Shanghai. After a long 
10 hours, we arrived at Shanghai at 8:00 china time, then we took a bus to the Nanjing Park Hotel. 
We did many fun activities in the last 9 days but my favourite would be the Pearl Tower because when you got to the 
top there was a glass floor and you could see Shanghai from a birds eye view. After that, we went on a 5d cinema and a 
virtual reality roller coaster. 
I do not have a least favourite because I loved all the activities. 
 
Maeve: My favourite part of the trip was visiting the Bund (which is the waterfront area in central Shanghai), and the 
Pearl Tower.  Inside the Pearl Tower we went on a Virtual Reality roller coaster and we watched a 5D movie.  5D made it 
feel like the movie was all around you.   
It was also fun seeing the Chinese students who came to Quarry Hill last year. 
My least favourite part was at the Insect Market when I saw the puppies trapped up in cages. 
It was different over there because lots of Chinese people wanted to take selfies with me.  I think it was because I have 
blonde hair.   
It was also funny seeing how many the Chinese people wanted your money.  They sometimes want your money so much 
that they slap your shoulder or chase you (or both if you are really unlucky!).   
But overall it was a great trip, and I would highly recommend it! 
 
Stella: On Thursday the 1st of June Kayla, Lily, Maeve, Shayla and me, Stella and a bunch of other kids from schools all 
around Bendigo got on a bus and went to the Melbourne Airport. Once we got to the Melbourne Airport we had some 
spare time to buy some food, then we boarded the plane at 10:30am after 11 hours we arrived at china at 7:15pm.  My 
favourite thing was the circus and my least favourite thing was the insect market. 
 
Lily: Some highlights of the trip were the Pearl Tower which is located in Shanghai standing 468m high. This is 168m 
taller than the Eiffel tower. Another highlight was our sister school. The school has 1,200 students and it is 4 stories 
high. We were greeted at the school gate by the Chinese Students, including Alice, Alethia, Clark, Beyond and Wilson. 
We were treated like royalty for the next few days. 
 
Kayla: The thing I enjoyed most about China was the Era Circus because the acrobatics was amazing. My least favourite 
thing was the insect market because there were too many animals in one cage. I think that this opportunity is amazing 
and I would definitely recommend it to anyone that is adventurous and willing to try new things. There is a lot of 
preparation before the trip. 
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GUITAR LESSONS ARE COMING BACK TO QHPS!! 
What: 30 minute guitar lessons with Mr Collard who aside from teaching classroom music, has over 20 years of playing 
ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊ с ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƎǳƛǘŀǊ ƛƴ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ ŀƴŘ 
Bendigo.   
Things covered in lessons include: 

Å Posture       

Å Tone Quality 
Å Technique (Fingerstyle, Plectrum) 

Å Sight Reading 
Å Basic theory 
Å Single note melodies, chord progressions and accompanying 

basslines 
Å A range of various styles (Blues, Rock, Jazz, Funk, Classical, 

Contemporary) 
Where: Multi-Purpose room at QHPS  

When:  Lessons will be held on Monday afternoons in a rotating 30 minute timetable to ensure that students do not 
miss the same block of time every week.  These will be between the times of 1pm ς 3:30pm 

Expression of interest forms can be picked up from the office or Mr Collard. 
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NEXT PFA MEETING IS MONDAY July 24th at 9.00am in staffroom 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P.F.A News 

CSEF 
Applications close this Friday 
June 23rd. If you have not as yet 
completed an application 
please see Alice or Narelle in 
the office.  
No late applications can be 
accepted. 
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